

# Cargenbridge School Updates and information 3rd December 2021

#### WORKING TOGETHER LEARNING TOGETHER

Email Address:

Tel. No.

Blog Address:

gwo8officecargenbrid@ea.dumgal.sch.uk

01387 273550

https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/dg/CargenbridgeCascade/

Mrs Watson says.....

\*

Can't believe that is us in December already. We look forward to getting all festive in school.

Dates for your diary......

Thursday 16th Dec Christmas Lunch, Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Movie Day.

Tuesday 21st Dec P4/5 and P2/3 Parties Wednesday 22nd Dec P1/2, P5/6 and P7 Parties.

On the day of your child's party they can come to school dressed in their party clothes. Appropriate shoes should be worn for outside at breaks.

If Christmas Cards are being handed out in school, please can the child's name and class be put on the envelope and these will be posted in our Christmas Post box and delivered around the classes.

As Covid numbers continue to stay high in Dumfries and Galloway, and as other cold and flu like bugs are circulating, please err on the side of caution and keep your child at home if unwell and book a PCR test if your child or another member of the family has one of the 3 main Covid symptoms. If possible, regular lateral testing is advised too.

\*

#### MUGA

This week it has been reported that some people were using the MUGA in the evening and somehow managed to put the floodlights on. If anyone sees anyone using the MUGA please report it to the police and inform the school as no one should be on the MUGA. Thank you for your support.

We are pleased to let you know that in January the surface in the MUGA will be replaced, along with new goalposts. We look forward to this as the MUGA at the moment is not in a condition for us to use.



CPA Fundraising

In the past we have successfully raised some money by organising a jar stall. The CPA plan to do this again and the money raised will help towards the Christmas Movie Day.

which we always support in school. We ask that each child brings in a jar. This can be any sized jar and you should fill it with things such as sweets (in wrappers), stationery, Christmassy bits and bobs. These jars will then make up a stall and for £1 the children pick out a number and win a jar. We ask that all jars are in school for Friday 10th Dec and the stall will be held on Thursday 16th Dec. Children should bring in their £1 to have a shot on this day. Everyone will win a jar. Thanks for your support and the children always enjoy this.

P7—S1 Enrolment Forms

Reminder ...... P7 Catchment Application Forms for Secondary School/Pupil Placement Request Forms should be returned to school by **Monday 6th Dec.** 

#### Indoor Shoes

Another request to please make sure your child has indoor shoes to change into each morning when in school. Lots of children do no seem to have any. These shoes can also be worn for indoor PE.

Many thanks.

Reporting to Parents

We hope you all found the telephone appointments useful and informative with the class teachers. Not the same as face to face and you having the opportunity to see your child's work but we hope it has given you the information you needed?

## P6 and P7 Lockerbie Manor Trip (2nd March)

Just to let you know the remaining balance for Lockerbie Manor has to be paid by the end of January. The balance will be £123.00. Remember you can pay up in instalments using your savings cards.

Children In Need

A huge thank you to everyone who supported our Children In Need Pyjama day. We are pleased to let you know that we raised £245.00 for this worthwhile charity. Many thanks and we certainly had some fun too while recognising how we have a lot to be grateful for.

## School Meals

As of after the Christmas holidays P5 children are entitled to a free school lunch. P6 and P7 will start free lunches after the Summer holidays.